
 

Newsletter, August 2022 

 

President’s Report  
 

Craig’s Conundrums' 
 

Hi all 
 

Hoping you are all keeping warm and safe in the current climate! Speaking of safe we 

have had a review of this month’s (run and have decided to incorporate if not the 

whole run then a good portion of it with the VCC Daffodil run and BBQ for Cancer 

as outlined in the flyer later on in the newsletter. We should view this as a club 

activity to support this very worthy cause and while there are a several meeting 

points for differing Rallies on the day perhaps we can focus on say the Rolleston 

meeting point to keep us all together and turning up at the end point as a group. 

More work will be done on managing this and Jimmi as always will send out further 

detail closer to the event. 
 

On the subject of the last run we again extend a huge thanks to Kevin and Michael 

at the Classic Workshop for opening their amazing facility for us all to enjoy. No 

doubt you will be aware that the Classic Workshop offers specialist care and repairs 

for the likes of our cars and of course Warrants of Fitness so with this in mind we 

should consider taking good advantage of these services and supporting them as 

club members and major sponsors at our “All American Day”. Apart from that it is 

always satisfying to simply drop in and take stock of the ever changing eye candy -

(The four wheeled variety!) 
 

On another note, as a committee we are looking forward to exploring further really 

interesting and challenging club runs out front and further reviewing how we as 

committee members can continue to bring plain old good management to include all 

club members in how the club moves forward. From my perspective, I’ll make no 

apologies for pushing the boundaries or testing new waters as I believe there is a 

strong position for good constructive debate and challenging the norms for the 

ongoing betterment of the club. As always, it must be remembered that this IS 

your club and your input is of course very welcome. For example, recently Bob 

bought to our attention a museum in Geraldine that featured in a regional newspaper 

and the committee will take this on board for possible future events –this 

information from members is of real value so bring it on.  
 

Until the next run stay safe and go well. – PC        Peter Craig, 

President 



 

Sunday 21st August 
 

For our August event, we have decided to join in with the 

Daffodil Rally for Cancer on Sunday 21st August 2022. 

Cancer has affected us all in different ways and this is a 

worthy cause to support. 

 

There are 4 starting 

points: 
 

1. Rangiora – 

Southbrook Park Car 

Park, South Belt 

 

2. Cashmere Club – 

Colombo Street, 

Beckenham 

 

3. New Brighton Club 

– Cnr Marine parade & 

Hawke Street 

 

4. Rolleston – Selwyn 

DC Car Park – Norman 

Kirk Drive 

 
Runs leave each location between 10am and 10.30am 

There is a series of short & long runs starting at the 4 locations 
Afternoon Public Display at the VCC Grounds, McLeans Island from12pm 

 

Coffee available at start points 

BBQ lunch can be purchased at the VCC Grounds. 

 

$10 vehicle entry fee – all fees will be donated to the Cancer Society 
 



 

Club Captain’s Report   
 

Keeping up tradition, we had our Poker Run on Sunday July 24th. We started the run from 

the Selwyn DC car park and travelled through Lincoln to Tau Tapu. The very scenic cruise 

took the Akaroa highway and turned off at Gebbies Pass, followed on to Lyttelton, through 

the Tunnel and ended up in Ferry Road at the Classic Workshop. The run was about an hour 

long and covered approximately 60km. The day was overcast, but better than the previous 

days, which were torrential rain. The Poker Run competition was well attended with 42 

people and 24 cars participating. The club supplied a great afternoon tea for everyone, 

scones and biscuits with a hot cuppa. Melissa Parker and her friend, Darryl won the trophy, 

with a straight (Ace 2 3 4 5).  
 

I unfortunately missed the Independence Day cruise on Sunday 

3rd July.  Looking through the many photos, it looked like a great 

event ending up at the Oxford Working Men’s Club.  Thank you to 

all the committee who arranged this day to make it a fun outing. 
 

Keep on cruising and look out for the other motorist 
 

Ray Bewley  

Club Captain 

 

 

 

 



 

Independence Day Run – Sunday 3rd July 
Results 

Best Dressed Couple  

Sharon & Craig Tozer 

2nd – Janvier Marchand 

3rd – Jeff Waghorn 

 

Best Dressed Car – Jeff Waghorn 

with his 1966 Ford F100 Truck 

Independence Day Quiz –  

Janvier & Sue Marchand  

27 correct out of 30 

3 equal with 23 out of 30 –                

Barb & Gary Court, Stephen Brown &                     

Klyn & Ian Lofthagen 

 



More great opportunities to get the car out 

and enjoy each other’s company 

 

Drive-In Movie 

Saturday 

24th September 
 

 

Sunday 16th October  

Cruise to be confirmed  
 

 

 

Sunday 11th December 

Christmas Party 

 

 

Sunday 22nd January 2023  

President’s Picnic 
 

 

 

USA Day: Sunday 6th November 2022 

It’s ON and ALL GO !!!!! 

 

 
 

 

 



 

Poker Run – Sunday 24th July 

Latest addition is a 1937 Studebaker Dictator                    1956 Chevrolet Pickup Truck     

 

Vintage Motorbikes in the foyer                                                   

at The Classic Workshop                              

Winner: Melissa Parker 

 
 

 

At the Classic Workshop …. A selection of Michael & Kevin’ American Cars 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

Non- Club Events – you may like to attend 
 

         BellaRat’s Gas & Gander: 
 

On the last Friday of each month from 6pm onwards.  

Meet at the NPD, 740 Jones Road, Rolleston. 

Good food for sale … show up in your rat rod, hotrod, 

classic or whatever.  All welcome. 

 
 

Selwyn 

Motorfest, 

Rolleston 

Sunday 20th          

November 2022 

 

Rev Rock & Hop, 

Lawrence 

25th November 

2022 to 28th 

November 2022 

 

RocknWheels, 

Amberley Domain 

Sunday 4th September 

8am – 4pm 
 

 

Motukarara       

Car Show,  

Motukarara 

Racecourse 

Sunday 11th September 10am – 2pm  

 

Kaikoura Hop 2022 

September 

14th – 18th 

 

Vintage Car 

Club of NZ  

(Canterbury Branch) 

     Swap Meet, McLean’s Island 

     7th, 8th & 9th October 2022 

 

 


